NEW ALBANY CITY COUNCIL
MEETING MINUTES

January 16, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:

Mayor Spalding called to order the New Albany City Council Meeting of January 16, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. at
the New Albany Village Hall, 99 West Main Street, New Albany, Ohio. Staff attending were City Manager
Joseph Stefanov, Administrative Services Director Adrienne Joly, Finance Director Bethany Staats, Law
Director Mitch Banchefsky, Police Chief Greg Jones, Public Service Director Mark Nemec, City Engineer Ed
Ferris, Community Development Director Jennifer Chrysler, Engineer Mike Barker, Public Information
Officer Scott McAfee, and Clerk of Council Jennifer Mason.

Mayor Spalding led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL:
The following Mayor/Council Members answered Roll Call:
Mayor Sloan Spalding P
CM Colleen Briscoe P
CM Marlene Brisk A/P - arrived at 6:41 pm
CM Michael Durik P
CM Chip Fellows P
CM Glyde Marsh A
CM Matt Shull P

Clerk of Council Jennifer Mason reported that Council Member Marsh called to let her know he would not
be at the meeting due to illness and requested to be excused. Clerk Mason reported that Council Member
Brisk was coming but was delayed by to traffic. Mayor Spalding moved to excuse Council Member Marsh.
Council Member Briscoe seconded and council voted with five yes votes to excuse Council Member Marsh
from the meeting.

ACTION ON MINUTES:

Mayor Spalding asked if council had reviewed the November 14, 2017 Budget Workshop minutes and
asked if they had any proposed additions or corrections. Clerk Mason reported catching some typos on her
re-reading of the minutes, but none were substantive and all were corrected. Hearing no further corrections,
Council Member Shull moved to adopt the November 14, 2017 minutes. Council Member Briscoe seconded
and council voted with six yes to approve the Budget Workshop minutes.

Mayor Spalding asked if council had reviewed the December 19, 2017 meeting minutes and asked if they
had any proposed additions or corrections. Hearing none, Council Member Shull moved to adopt the
December 19, 2017 minutes. Council Member Brisk seconded and council voted with five yes to approve
the Regular Meeting minutes.

Mayor Spalding asked if council had reviewed the January 2, 2018 Organizational Meeting minutes and
asked if they had any proposed additions or corrections. Hearing none, Council Member Durik moved to
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adopt the January 2, 2018 minutes. Mayor Spalding seconded and council voted with five yes to approve
the Organizational Meeting minutes.

ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE AGENDA:
NONE.

HEARING OF VISITORS:
NONE.

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:

PLANNING COMMISSION: No meeting.

PARKS AND TRAILS ADVISORY BOARD: No meeting.
ACHITECHTURAL REVIEW BOARD: No meeting.
BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No meeting.

BOARD OF CONSTRUCTION APPEALS: No meeting.
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION: No meeting.

PUBLIC RECORDS COMMISSION: No meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATION:
NONE.

SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCES:

ORDINANCE 0-27-2017

Mayor Spalding read by tite AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND FINANCIAL POLICY 4.20 “INVESTMENTS &
DEPOSITS OF FUNDS POLICY" AND CHAPTER 157 “INVESTMENT POLICY" OF THE CITY OF NEW
ALBANY, OHIO’S CODIFIED ORDINANCES.

Finance Director Bethany Staats told council that she reworked the resolution based on their suggestions at the
first reading. She called attention to the red-lined version where changes were made. Interest from state or federal
grants was included. The policy was revised to say the city “shall’ review its depository agreements at least once
every five years. On page 2, item 4, the reference to O.R.C. 135.12 was inadvertently removed and needed to be
included. Director Staats requested a floor amendment to correct of that error. Under Codified Ordinance 157.01,
the language reverted from “may” to “will," keeping with the original intent. On page 3, 157.02(a)(1)(3), regarding
credit risk, the word “may” remained. On the last page, it stated that the Finance Department intended to hold

o
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quarterly Investment Committee meetings, but that didn't always happen, so the new language required a
meeting twice per annum.

Mayor Spalding asked and Director Staats answered that she conversed with Council Member Marsh after the
last council meeting about the number of Investment Committee meetings required by the Ohio Revised Code.
She noted that the legal requirement to meet quarterly applied to counties, but there was no specific reference to
other municipalities. She confirmed that the proposed change required meeting, at minimum, twice a year, with
the strong recommendation to meet each quarter.

Council Member Shull moved to amend O-27-2017 to reinstate the reference to “(O.R.C. 135.12)" under General
Policies and Procedures, letter (B), at the end of that sentence. Mayor Spalding seconded and council voted with
six yes votes to amend O-27-2017 per Council Member Shull's motion.

Mayor Spalding opened the Public Hearing. Hearing no comments or questions from the public, he closed the
Public Hearing.

Council Member Shull moved to adopt the ordinance as amended. Council Member Durik seconded and council
voted with six yes votes to approve Ordinance 0-27-2017.

ORDINANCE 0-28-2017

Mayor Spalding read by titte AN ORDINANCE TO REPEAL SECTION 505.14 OF THE CITY OF NEW ALBANY,
OHIO'S CODIFIED ORDINANCES, ENTITLED "“DANGEROUS AND VICIOUS DOGS" DUE TO THE FACT
THAT THIS SECTION HAS BEEN PREVIOUSLY UPDATED AND SUPERSCEDED BY SECTION 505.01
ENTITLED “DOGS AND OTHER ANIMALS RUNNING AT LARGE; NUISANCE, DANGEROUS AND VICIOUS
DOGS."

Law Director Mitch Banchefsky explained to council that the city needed to change its codified ordinances as they
were in conflict with a recent decision from the Fifth District Court of Appeals. The Fifth District included Licking
County and, thereby, portions of the City of New Albany. The decision stated that municipal ordinances which
defined a dog as “vicious” based on breed were not constitutional. Staff proposed new legislation that would strike
codified ordinance 505.14. The remaining codified ordinance 505.01 would continue to classify dogs as nuisance,
dangerous, or vicious, but no breeds were named. Law Director Banchefsky told council that the city had received
some calls and inquiries on this issue to which it had responded.

Mayor Spalding asked and Law Director Banchefsky agreed that Russ v. Reynoldsburg determined that having a
breed-specific designation for a vicious dog was unconstitutional. Mayor Spalding asked and Law Director
Banchefsky stated that staff reviewed the American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals’ model
legislation and Law Director Banchefsky felt the city’s existing language in codified ordinance 505.01 was more
accurate and on point. Mayor Spalding added, and Law Director Banchefsky agreed, that the city's law still had all
the protections and penalties for the protection of the public, no matter the breed.






